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EX PARTE 

FILING VIA ECFS 

Thomas Navin 
Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th  Street, S.W. 
Washington, DC 20554 

Re: 	Unbundled Access to Network Elements, WC Docket No. 04-313; Review of Section 
251 Unbundling Obligations for Incumbent Local Exchange Carriers, CC Docket 
No. 01-338 

Dear Mr. Navin: 

On February 18, 2005, in response to a request by the Wireline Competition Bureau, 
Qwest submitted lists identifying by Common Language Location Identifier ("CLLI") code the 
wire centers in Qwest's operating area satisfying the nonimpairment thresholds for high capacity 
transport and loop facilities established in the Triennial Review Remand Order ("TRRO").' On 
July 8, 2005, after completing a detailed verification process, Qwest filed revised lists of the wire 
centers in Qwest's region meeting the TRRO's nonimpairment thresholds for high capacity 
transport and loop facilities.' 

It has recently come to our attention that one of the wire centers listed in Attachment B 
"Triennial Review Remand Order, Qwest Wire Centers that Satisfy the Nonimpairment 
Standards for DS1 and DS3 Loops, Sorted by Loop Type" was correctly identified by "CLLI8", 
but the "Wire Center Name" for the wire center was incorrect. The affected wire center CLLI8 
is "DNVRCOMA", which was identified as "Colorado Springs Main" on the July 8th  filing. The 
correct name for the wire center is "Denver Main." We have verified that all data provided is 
correctly associated with the CLLI code for Denver Main (DNVRCOMA). As a result, we are 
submitting a revised list of wire centers in Qwest's operating area that satisfy the nonimpairment 

Letter from Gary R. Lytle, Senior Vice President-Federal Relations, Qwest, to Jeffrey J. 
Carlisle, Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau, FCC (filed Feb. 18, 2005). 

2  Letter from Cronan O'Connell, Vice President-Federal Regulatory, Qwest, to Thomas Navin, 
Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau, FCC (filed July 8, 2005). 
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thresholds established in the TRRO , correcting only the wire center name for this one wire 
center. Although there are no changes to Attachment A, we are submitting the entire filing for 
ease of use by interested parties. 

Please let me know if you have any questions about this matter. 

Sincerely, 

/s/Cronan O'Connell  

Attachments 

cc: 	Julie Veach (via e-mail at Julie.Veach@fcc.gov) 
Jeremy Miller (via e-mail at Jeremy.Miller@fcc.gov) 
Ian Dillner (via e-mail at Ian.Dillner(ii)fcc.gov) 




